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Pursuant to the Notice of Committee Hearing issued for the August 13,2007 hearing to 

accept public comment on the Committee Draft Guidelines, enXco Development corporationL 

(enXco) is pleased to submit these comments on the ongoing process to develop voluntary Avian 

Guidelines that both encourage the development of wind energy and reduce impacts to birds and 

bats. enXco has been and will continue to be proactive on avian issues and we hope that the final 

guidelines will be something we can endorse and use 

d c o  has participated in this entire process and would like to commend Energy 

Commission Staff for adopting some of the suggestions we have presented. However, as currently 

drafted the goals of the guidelines are still not clear and they are still too prescriptive and they will add 

development cost which will increase the cost of renewable generation at the same time as the law 

requires an increase in procurement of renewable generation. enXco has strong concerns over the 

"Voluntary" nature of these guidelines as well as the potential delays that could be caused by these 

guidelines. Already, projects are being delayed by county siting agencies that want to wait for the 

final guidelines before they approve any new wind projects. d c o  is also concerned that these 

1 
Califomia-based enXco is affiliated with EdF EN and develops, constructs, operates and manages wind energy 

projects in California and throughout the US. 


















